
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING DECEMBER 2017
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, December 11, 2017 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Notice of the meeting was published in the December 7 issues of the Mt. Horeb Mail and Middleton Times Tribune and posted at the Community Center, on the Town Website and Town Garage on November 30, 2017.   Board Members Greg Hyer, Vera Riley, Greg Haack, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis, Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and about 2 citizens were present. Meeting was called to order at 7:31 p.m. by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Paul Correll led the pledge of allegiance to our flag.

Approval of the Minutes of the November 13 Town Board Meeting and November 13 Town of Elector minutes.  Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Paul Correll to accept the November 13 Town of Elector minutes and public hearing minutes.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried. Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the November 13 Town Board Meeting minutes as corrected.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Greg Haack to accept the October 31 Financial Report.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried. Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the changes in budget transfers between major categories as presented by Town Treasurer, Bonnie Krattiger.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The list of invoices for payment was reviewed.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve payment of invoices in the amount of $239,941.27.  All Board Members approved.   Motion carried. 
Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk: Paying state the principal payment last month was a little more complicated.  They need a 30 day notice of a payment and it cannot be applied to principal first.  Interest has to be paid and then if anything left would go to principal.  Chair – New walk in doors has been completed on the garage.  Picnic tables have been delivered.  Tree trimming has been done on various roads.  Bruce will order screenings to mix with salt now to have on hand.  Bruce has also built a little cage for the back of the tractor to carry some of his tools to job sites.  It is possible the Town will need to purchase a welder for Patrolman use.  Update on Accurate Tree Service has been working to solve the problem of storing their trucks.  After having a conversation with Accurate, they indicated they’re in the process of purchasing a place in Verona.  A safe in the garage was found with no way to open it.  Bruce ended up cutting the back off of it to see what was stored inside.  A Plat map from 1926 was found as well as other Town meeting records as far back as 1832.  In the January meeting we will have a closed session at 6:30 before the regular meeting for Bruce to come in and start quarterly discussions to discuss personnel issues.
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  Bob Boehnen indicated Cross Plains Historical Society would like to have these old records found in the garage.  Bob also indicated the Pine Bluff Historical Society has disbanded at this time.  Dan Frisch mentioned the ditch on Stagecoach Road on west side needs a little more work on edge of road.  He had one complaint about trash pickup being every 2 weeks.  The owner would like it to be every week.  Greg Haack looked into getting a Tourque wrench for Bruce.  Snap-on costs about $1,000.  Tooltopia online had one for about $400 on sale (normal price about $750).  Matco’s price was about $800.
Action on Transfer of Development Rights amended for Town Plan.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the amendment for Town Land Use Plan on Transfer of Development Rights recommended by the Plan Commission.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Action on Appointment of Election Inspectors to 2 year terms.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to accept the list of citizens listed by Town Clerk as election inspectors for a 2 year term starting January 1, 2018 until December 31, 2019.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Action on Budget Transfers between Major Categories.  See financial approval section  
Action on Ordinance 101.1 to amend posting and publish locations.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Greg Haack to amend Ordinance 101.1 changing the posting and publishing locations for town legal notices.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Action on CUP request from Stephen Shanesy to combine and rezone acreage for his parcel located 4287 Gils Way, parcel number 0707-091-6033-0 with parcel number 0707-102-9201-0, and rezoning from A1 to A2-4.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve CUP request from Stephen Shanesy combining and rezoning acreage for his parcel at 4287 Gils Way.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Action on Road Maintenance Priorities for 2018.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to accept the list of road maintenance priorities as submitted by Town Chair for 2018.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Road Bids will be published in January. 
Action on authorizing funds for repair or replacement of Town Garage Overhead doors.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve authorizing funds for repair or replacement of Town Garage overhead doors for up to $10,000 for both doors by Chair approval.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Action on increasing Hourly Rate for Part Time Plow Drivers.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Paul Jeff Baylis to approve the increase of hourly rate for part time snowplow drivers from $18 to $22/hour for CDL driver based on experience and non-CDL hourly rate for part time snowplow driver $16 to $18/hour based on experience.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


